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Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council held in St Peter’s Church Carlton 

On Thursday 22 May 2014 

 

 

Present:  Caroline Revitt, Michael Mann, Hedley Francis,                                                                                                 

Stephen Roberts, Paul Dean, Edith Osborn as Clerk,  

 

 

1 Apologies 

Apologies were received from Richard Barrett and Andrew Fraser – District Councillors 

and Roger Hickford – County Councillor. 

 

2 Declarations of Interest 

There were no new Declarations of Interest. 

 

3 Administration 

3.1 Election of Chairman 

Stephen Roberts was proposed as Chairman by Michael Mann and this was seconded by 

Hedley Francis. It was resolved that Stephen Roberts be Chairman until the next Annual 

Meeting. 

3.2  Election of Vice-Chairman 

Hedley Francis was proposed as Vice-Chairman by Stephen Roberts and this was seconded 

by Paul Dean. It was resolved that Hedley Francis be Vice-Chairman until the next Annual 

Meeting. 

3.3 Co-option of councillors 

The Chairman advised that he had approached a number of people to stand as councillors 

including Giles Dobson but they were either unwilling or had not lived in the village long 

enough. It was decided that the parish councillors would approach the people who attend the 

Parish Meeting to try and fill the two vacancies. 

3.4 Confirmation of Clerk as Responsible Financial Officer 

Edith Osborn was proposed as the Responsible Financial Officer by Stephen Roberts and 

seconded by Hedley Francis . It was resolved that Edith Osborn be the Responsible Financial 

Officer until the next Annual Meeting. 

3.5 Publication of addresses on notice board 

It was approved that the councillors’ addresses would be displayed on the village notice 

boards. 

 

4 Minutes of Meeting held 13 February 2014. Agreed as correct by all councillors. Further to 

the minutes, it was noted that Michael Mann had helped Caroline Revitt to plant trees around 

the pond at the top of the green lane. A dog bin had been installed near the pond for no cost 

by the District Council. Stephen Roberts confirmed that he would place a note in Village 

Voice about the dog bin. The Clerk had written to Fairhaven Stone to thank them for the 

cleaning of the War Memorial. 

Stephen Roberts proposed that the minutes be approved and Paul Dean seconded the 

proposal.  It was resolved that the minutes be approved. 

 

5 Finance  

5.1  The following payments were reviewed: 

  5.1.1  CAPALC subscription     £   67.67 

  5.1.2  Insurance premium                                       £185.56 

  5.1.3  CPRE subscription chq 255   £   36.00 

  5.1.4  Fairhaven chq 256    £ 576.00 
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It was noted that the insurance premium was subject to a 3 year contract. The cost of cleaning 

the War Memorial had been included in the precept. 

The Chairman advised that he had been contacted by the Headteacher of Burrough Green 

School who was considering doing a project on the war memorial.  

Hedley Francis proposed that these payments be accepted and Paul Dean seconded the 

proposal.  

5.2 Receipts, payments and bank reconciliation for the year ended 31 March 2014. 

The Clerk advised that the internal auditor suggested that the donation to St Peter’s Church be 

moved to ‘S137’ rather than keep it in ‘insurance’. The monies in the bank still included the 

S106 monies which had not been allocated to a project yet. The PCC had not yet decided 

whether it was a good idea to convert the Church to community use. 

5.3 Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2014. 

The Chairman reviewed each section of the Annual Return and the councillors unanimously 

agreed each section. The Clerk advised the councillors of points raised by the internal auditor; 

a lower reserve is now favoured and there are new standing orders available. The Clerk 

agreed to research the cost of the new Practitioner’s Guide which had been recommended by 

the internal auditor. 

5.4 The receipts, payments and bank reconciliation as at 30 April 2014 

Stephen Roberts proposed that the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2014, the Annual 

Return, including the Annual Governance statement,  and the accounts for the period to 30 

April 2014 be approved and  Michael Mann seconded the motion. 

 

6 Planning. 

6.1 S/0024/14FL Pinehawk Kennels – conversion of existing building  

The Clerk advised that the planning department had not yet decided on this application. 

 

7 District Councillors’ Report 

No report available. 

 

8 County Councillor’s Report 

No report available. 

 

9 General observations or matters for consideration at the next meeting (formerly AOB) 

Consideration of a new bus shelter was still on-going. 

The Clerk is to chase Highways Department regarding the potholes and the surface of the road 

at the Old School corner. 

 

10 Proposed Meeting Dates 

Parish Council Meeting Dates 2014/15 

 

The Chairman proposed that future meetings be held as follows: 

Thursday  7 August  2014 

 Thursday  13 November 2014 

 Thursday  12 February 2015 

 Thursday  14 May 2015 A G M  

Thursday  14 May 2015 Parish Meeting     

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Meeting closed at 8.50 pm. 
 


